
Ottawa County Board of Commissioners                    8:00 a.m. 

September 10, 2007                                         Regular Session                          

                                                                                                       
 

 
 

The Board of Commissioners met in regular session with Commissioner Harold 

McCullick, Commissioner Kathy M Luthi, Commissioner Ray McGavran, and County 

Clerk Mary Arganbright. 

 

The meeting was called to order by Chairperson Luthi.     

 

The official minutes of September 4, 2007, were read, approved, and signed. 

 

Vouchers were approved. 

 

Bruce Barefield, County Attorney, discussed legal matters.   

 

Janice Davidson, Emergency Management, went over the FEMA progress from the 

tornado.   

 

John Copple, Highway Administrator, gave the board the quotes for the bridge 

inspections.  Kirk & Michael, no quote; and Schwab-Eaton, P.A., $42/per bridge.  

Commissioner McCullick moved to accept the Schwab-Eaton quote for the 2007-2008 

bridge inspections for $42/per bridge.  Commissioner McGavran seconded.  Motion 

carried.  John reported on what crews were doing.  Fall clean-up week at the landfill 

was scheduled for October 1-6.   

 

Ken White, County Sheriff, gave prisoner count of 47.  Ken talked to the commissioners 

on jail issues. 

 

With no further business before the board, the meeting adjourned at 11:55 a.m.   


